Minutes
The Endeavor Condominium Association

Board of Directors Meeting

June 17, 2014
PRESENT:  Board Members Present:  Leona Cange, Bob Forsman, Lori Staats and Maxine Bacon.  Representing Snow’s Management, Inc. was Deborah Downs.
EXCUSED: Debra Rehder
CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm at the building.
MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING:  The minutes from the March 18th meeting were presented for review.  Lori Staats made a motion to approve the minutes as written.  Maxine Bacon seconded the motion.  All in favor.  The motion carried.
FINANCIAL REPORTS:  The Financial Reports current through May 2014 were reviewed.

OLD BUSINESS:

Tech Pro:  A training session for reviewing the security video system needs to be coordinated.  The meeting will need to be scheduled at 8:00 am in order for Lori to attend before work.  

NEW BUSINESS:

FYE 2014-2015 Budget:  Lori Staats made a motion to approve the budget at an average rate of $380.49 per unit per month.  The new dues amount includes the cable fee.  Maxine Bacon seconded the motion.  All in favor.  The motion carried.

House Rule Revision:  The board adopted a house rule change to the fine schedule.  For house rule violations, letters will be sent out notifying the homeowner of a specific violation, they will have one week to correct the violation.  If the violation has not been corrected, a second letter will go out with a $50.00 fine and a $15.00 processing fee.  The letter will also state that if the violation is not corrected in one week, the association will correct the problem and the homeowner will be billed back for any expenses the association incurs to correct the violation.

Once the house rules have been updated, Leona Cange will make copies for each unit and they will be posted on unit doors so all residents have a copy of the House Rules.

OPEN DISCUSSION:

The fire department requested the storage unit on the 3rd floor be cleaned out so there is easy access to the fire alarm system.
Maintenance repairs that need to be done this summer include repairs to the front stairs, side stairs and in front of the exit garage door.  The Managing Agent contacted Graff Construction to provide a proposal.
The Exterior lights need to be repaired before winter.  Bruce Robert’s Company indicated that it is not an underground wiring problem and suggested installing new light fixtures with LED bulbs so that they last longer and use less electricity.  Lori Staats wanted to know if they would be on sensors or would remain on all the time.
The landscaping crew has not cleaned up the back of the building; the grass areas are full of weeds.  The Managing Agent will set up a time with the contractor to walk around the grounds.

Bob Forsman will re-paint the back boardwalk this summer.  Bob mentioned there is a pipe under the grate in the garage that is broken and needs to be repaired.
Bruce Robert’s Company installed a new washer in the laundry room.  Bob reported it was not spinning correctly and should be under warranty.  Lori also inquired about the key to the coin box.

NEWSLETTER ITEMS:
Annual Meeting date




Notes for inoperable laundry machines (describe what is not working)

EXECUTIVE SESSION:  The Delinquency Report current through June 17th was reviewed.
NEXT MEETING:  The Annual meeting has been scheduled for July 22nd at 6:30 pm at the building.

ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 7:25 pm.


Respectfully Submitted,


Deborah Downs


Association Manager  

